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Map of City of Winter Garden Annexation Areas 

 
 
If approved, this Interlocal Agreement will annex the Railroad Street enclave and the Mary Jean 
enclave into the City inclusive of the lands associated with the rights-of-way and stormwater and 
drainage improvements.  The Interlocal Agreement requires the conveyance to the City within 30 
days of public rights-of-way and associated stormwater ponds, provides for the jurisdictional 
transfer of roads and drainage infrastructure from the County to the City following such 
conveyance, requires the County’s transfer of all water management district permits, and provides 
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for the County to supply as-built plans, reports, and studies.  The City has confirmed that roads 
and improvements to be transferred are in compliance with City Code, so transfer of these 
improvements will not result in a cost to the County. 
 
The City of Winter Garden hosted a community meeting on Tuesday, April 30, 2024, with 
approximately ten (10) residents in attendance.  While there were no objections to the proposal 
voiced by those in attendance, there were questions regarding municipal services, such as 
enhanced lighting, tree trimming, sidewalks and concern with illegal dumping in the area.   
 
The Winter Garden City Council will consider the Interlocal Agreement at a public hearing on June 
27, 2024.  Upon Board execution of this Agreement, the enclaves will become part of the City.  
Notices were sent to property owners concerning the public hearings in the City of Winter Garden 
and Orange County. 
 
The County Attorney’s Office has reviewed the Interlocal Agreement as to form.  
 
ACTION REQUESTED: Approval and execution of Interlocal Agreement for 

Annexation of Enclave between City of Winter Garden and 
Orange County (Enclave Areas #1-2 of 3). District 1.  

 
 


	TO:   Mayor Jerry L. Demings
	SUBJECT:    July 9, 2024 – Public Hearing




